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SUBJECT: Transit Revenue Shortfall 
SUMMARY:  Transit Division General Manager Kevin Desmond will summarize the Metro Transit revenue shortfall and its potential impact on bus service.

With the economy in recession, the Transit Division’s revenue assumptions have been revised downward several times since its 2008/2009 budget was adopted in November 2007.  In addition to seeking new revenue sources and considering reductions in its non-service expenditures, the Transit Division is preparing for the possibility that major cuts in transit service will be necessary in 2010 and beyond.
A decline in sales tax revenue is the chief reason for the grimmer outlook.  King County Metro Transit receives approximately 61 percent of its annual revenue from the 0.9 percent Local Option Sales and Use Tax, which has been in effect since November 2007 when voters approved an increase to fund King County’s Transit Now program. Prior to that, the rate of 0.8 percent had been in effect since 2001. The rate had been raised from 0.6 percent in 2001 by the voters to partially replace transit revenues lost when the Motor Vehicle Excise Tax was repealed by voter approval of Initiative 695 in 1999. Sales tax revenues support both the transit capital and operating programs.

Under the latest projection, the revenue gap grows from $17 million in 2009 to $74 million in 2010, $94 million in 2011, $117 million in 2012, and $142 million in 2013.  As noted above, the current assumption is that those budget gaps will be closed by some combination of new revenues, non-service program reductions and service cuts, but at this time there is no estimate of how much service might be reduced.

Also, the County Auditor is conducting a performance audit of the Transit Division with the goal of identifying potential efficiencies and savings.
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